
 
Office of the  

Vice President (Operations & Finance) 

Date: 2/1/2019 
To: Students’ Union Council  
Re: VPOF 2018/19 Report  

 
 
Dear Council,  
 
Hello and welcome back! I hope you all had a wonderful break, whether spending time 
with family, binge watching Netflix, or just sleeping in a lot! I am looking forward to 
another semester of fun and productivity.  
 
Small updates (‘Cause Christmas)  
 
My main focus since our last Council meeting has been on the Dewey’s strategic plan 
and the deferred maintenance campaign. The former has proved to be challenging 
because I need to find a balance between being tangible and flexible so that it can be 
continued with future Executive transition. I’m hoping to have something presentable 
in the next couple of months. The campaign will be centered around deferred 
maintenance: what it is, why it is a problem and how it affects students. Our Executive 
Campaign Crew has been working with our marketing team to come up with the tone 
and content of the campaign. I will update more in my oral report.  
 
Office Hours 
 
If you’d like to book a meeting to discuss any of your goals, shoot me an email at 
emma.ripka@su.ualberta.ca ​, as I will be doing by appointment in lieu of office hours 
due to a busy January. Shout out to all the Councillors that have done so already! I 
wish you all the best with this semester!  
 
Cheers,  

 
 
 
 

UASU VP Operations & Finance 
Emma Ripka 
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